Regular Council Meeting
Tuesday, October 10, 2023

The regular Six Mile Town Council meeting was held October 10, 2023, starting at 7:00 PM at 106 South
Main Street, Six Mile, S.C. Members in attendance were Mayor Roy Stoddard, presiding; Council: James
Atkinson, Karen Bedenbaugh, Jadd Smith, and Tommy Yongue. The agenda was emailed to the Pickens
County Courier and the Journal on October 9, 2023.

Call to Order & Invocation

Mayor Stoddard asked Councilman Smith to give the invocation, then Mayor Stoddard led the pledge of
allegiance.

Public Session:

Mayor Stoddard asked if there was any objection to moving Executive Session to number 10 on the agenda to
accommodate Recreation personnel, hearing none, he proceeded with Committee Reporting since the only
person in attendance was Stanley Butler.

Committee Reporting

Safety: Chairman Yongue gave the safety report from the Sheriff’s Office for the month.

Recreation: Chairman Smith stated that football is almost over, playoff games will be this Saturday. All went
well with the season.

Administration: Chairperson Bedenbaugh had nothing to report

Budget: Chairman Atkinson said that being only three months in the budget year, there are no trends to report.
Mayor’s Report: Mayor Stoddard said that he is still waiting for the county to approve our permits for the
pavilion.

Consent Agenda

The minutes for the September 5, 2023, meeting were approved.

Action [tems

Mayor Stoddard made a motion to accept the Mayor’s Proclamation to Proclaim October 2023, Disability
Employment Awareness Month, Councilperson Bedenbaugh made the second and the Proclamation was
passed unanimously.

Councilman Atkinson made a motion to accept the second reading of Ordinance 11142023, an Ordinance
concerning Food Trucks. Councilperson Bedenbaugh made the second and the vote passed unanimously.
Executive Session:

Mayor Stoddard made a motion to go into Executive Session per SC State Code Section 30-4-70(a)
Contractual Matter at 7:10. Councilperson Bedenbaugh made the second and the vote to go into Executive
Session was unanimous.

Mayor Stoddard called the meeting back into regular Session at 7:53 and Councilman Smith made a motion to
accept the resignation of John Peter Gaudioso as Recreation Director; Councilperson Bedenbaugh made the
second and the vote was unanimous.

Councilman Smith made a motion to offer Stanley Butler, as an independent contractor, the position of
Director for the Six Mile Recreation Department for $35,000.00 annually with no benefits. Councilmember
Bedenbaugh made the second and the vote was unanimous.

Mayor Stoddard adjourned the meeting at 7:55 PM.

Respectfully Submitted: Approved:
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